
Guernsey County District Public Library 
Board of Trustees 

Regular board meeting 
Agenda 

 
March 7, 2018 

 

Call to order. 

Attendees: Ms. Ellenberger _X__, Mrs. Fair _X__, Ms. Groh _X__, Mr. Jackson _X__,  
 Ms. Laube __X_, Mr. Motes ____, Mr. Woods ____. 

Motion by Ms. Ellenberger and seconded by Ms. Laube to excuse Mr. Motes and Mr. Woods 
from the March 7, 2018, meeting. 

Review and approval of minutes: 
 
Moved by Ms. Ellenberger and seconded by Ms. Groh to approve the minutes of February 7, 
2018, regular board meeting as presented. 
 
Moved by Ms. Ellenberger and seconded by Ms. Groh to approve the minutes of February 17, 
2018, special board meeting as presented. 
 
Public participation: (Limit each individual to 5 minutes as per policy.) None 
 
Financial report:  
 
The permanent appropriations are in place and the chart of accounts has been condensed to 2 
pages. 
 
Moved by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Ms. Ellenberger to accept the following gifts: 2 copies 
of The Fate of My Father by Dr. Warrick Barrett given by the author, $50.00 given by Ohio 
Homemakers and community education, and $50.00 given by Eric Templeton to the Finley 
Room. 
 
Moved by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Ms. Ellenberger to approve financial report presented 
March 7, 2018. 
 
Moved by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Ms. Ellenberger to approve expenditures for March 7, 
2018. 
 
There was discussion regarding a question from Mr. Limer about when his insurance would 
begin. Typically there is a 30 day waiting period for new hires, but this would leave him without 
insurance for a period. Moved by Ms. Groh and seconded by Mr. Jackson to change our policy 
so that insurance will be effective for all employees immediately upon hire and Mr. Limer’s 
insurance will begin on April 1. Ms. Holt will write the letter confirming this. Ms. Holt will also 
check with the insurance company for their recommendation on how to handle the payments and 
whether they can be made before taxes. 
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There was also discussion about whether ORC Section 9.44 “Prior public service counted in 
computing vacation leave” applies to calculating Mr. Limer’s years of employment for vacation 
time, and the board agreed that it does apply in this instance.  
 
Administrative staff reports and committee reports: 
 
Interim Director—Melissa Essex 
 
The Coupon Monthly is no longer being printed, so there is no fine free coupon option anymore. 
Re-examining our fines and forgiveness structure may be a consideration for the future. 
 
A letter from Safety Committee Member Evelyn Barton was discussed with the recommendation 
to purchase cordless phones for the Main and Crossroads Branches to address circumstances 
such as fire alarms where staff need to use the phone outside the building. Staff present advised 
that cordless phones would likely not enable staff to use the phones outside the building due to 
the buildings’ layouts and masonry. Further research is needed into a potential solution. 
 
Children’s Librarian—Donna 
 
Ms. King reiterated that staff members Mary Rhodes and Michelle DeVore should be 
acknowledged for their excellent job running the Children’s Department in her absence. 
 
Tech—Matt Kinsey 
 
The Byesville Police Department has requested that the Byesville Branch wi-fi be turned off at 
night. The potential to introduce circulating hotspots in the future could help address any gaps in 
service this creates. This topic can be discussed further in the staff meeting once Mr. Limer starts 
and bring a recommendation to the board. 
 
Old business: 
 
Moved by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Ms. Ellenberger to hire Doug Frame to repair metal 
strips on steps at Main. 
 
Moved by Ms. Laube and seconded by Mr. Jackson to accept the computer refresh plan for 2018 
at an estimated cost of $16,043.  
 
New business: 
 
Moved by Ms. Ellenberger and seconded by Ms. Groh to authorize Interim Director to work with 
Friends of the Library to find a solution to store books for book sale. Other future storage needs 
for the library should be considered while working on this issue. 
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There was discussion regarding an offer by Mr. Gombeda from the CDC to install an electric car 
recharger in the parking area at the Byesville branch library, which would be responsible for cost 
of electricity used which will be minimal. Discussion focused around whether Mr. Gombeda 
would cover the cost of installation, how we would address ongoing maintenance needs, what 
monthly costs would be, whether it would need to be placed at the Byesville branch which has 
limited parking, what public perception would be. The board would be willing to consider this 
proposal again with more information.  
 
Moved by Ms. Laube and seconded by Mr. Jackson to authorize Ms. Essex to work with Friends 
of the Library to host reception for new director during the month of April 2018; and for library 
to provide up to $1,000 toward budget. 
 
Ms. Holt shared information about the phone plans on a 3-year contract signed October 2016.  
Ms. Holt will pursue further information. Ms. Holt also shared information that we are under 
contract with Integrity Energy until January 2019. Our current rate is .599, whereas AEP’s 
current rate is .569, so it may make more sense to deal directly with AEP in the future. We will 
not make a decision until the current contract is closer to expiration. 
 

Adjournment: 

Moved by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Ms. Ellenberger that the meeting be adjourned at 5:20 
pm. 

 

The next Board meeting will be April 4, 2018, at 4:00 pm at Crossroads. 

 
















